

Parish Office (Washington line)	301-261-7399
(Baltimore line)	
FAX	

Office Hours: Mon.-Thurs. 8:30a.m.-4:30p.m; Friday 8:30a.m.- Noon

Fr. Michael Jendrek
Dcn.Doug Lovejoy
Dcn.Moise DeVillier, Jr.
Donna Wardrup
Jeanne Collins
Mara Barnett
Jean Phillips
Bobby Jones
Margaret Wood
Čyndi Zajic
Cyndi Zajic

Office of Religious Education 410-798-5680

School of the Incarnation (PreK-8) 410-519-2285 www.schooloftheincarnation.org

HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC CHURCH

826 West Central Ave. P.O. Box 130 Davidsonville, Maryland 21035

Parish Mission

"Engaged in Christ, Engaged with Each Other, Engaged in our Community"

For a complete list of staff emails and ministries, visit our website at <u>www.holyfamilychurch.com</u>
Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 8:00 a.m.

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES FOR CATHOLIC PARISHES IN SOUTH ANNE ARUNDEL COUNTY

Holy Family

Daily Mass: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday: 9:00a.m. (Church) Weekend Mass Schedule: Saturday: 5:00p.m., Sunday: 8:30am & 10:30am (Church)

Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Edgewater 4 4 3 -2 0 3 -1 0 0 2 Saturday: 4:00p.m., 7:00p.m. (Spanish) Sunday: 10:00a.m. Monday, Wednesday & Friday: 9:00a.m.

Our Lady of Sorrows, Owensville 4 1 0 -8 6 7 -2 0 5 9 Saturday: 5:00p.m. Sunday: 10:30a.m. Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00a.m.

Baptism: Call the Parish Office as early as possible to make arrangements. A Baptism Preparation Class is required for first time parents.

Reconciliation: Wednesday from 5:00 pm to 6:00 pm and Saturday from 3:30 p.m. to 4:45 p.m., and by appointment. Communion

Calls: Call the Parish Office if you wish Holy Communion brought to a member of your family. *Marriage*: Call the Parish Office at least 6 months before the anticipated date of the wedding.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (R.C.I.A.): Email Charles Burk at burkce53@gmail.com to learn about the Catholic faith.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Children & Youth (R.C.I.C.), Reconciliation & First Communion: Beth Supple, Coordinator of

Sacramental Preparation at firstsacraments@hfccmail.org.

Perpetual Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in the Oratory: For information, email Cindy Daily at cindy.daily@verizon.net.

Rosary: Saturday at 4:30 p.m. & Wednesday at 5:00 p.m. in the Church. Monday at 6:30 p.m. in the Chapel.

Prayer Network: To have prayers said for a special intention, call Chuck & Sally Miller at 410-798-4884.

GET THE MYPARISH APP on your phone/tablet through the App Store or Google Play Store. Search for Holy Family-Davidsonville. https://www.facebook.com/Holy-Family-Catholic-Church-Davidsonville-Maryland

~ Pastor's Note ~

Meetings of the Rite of Christian Initiation (RCIA) will be beginning in September. Our first meeting is Tuesday, September 6th from 7pm-8:30pm in classrooms 10 & 11. RCIA is for adult men and women who have an interest in discerning becoming a Catholic. They may be already baptized in another Christian Church or they may not yet have been baptized. RCIA is also for men and women who have been baptized as a Catholic but have not yet received the Sacrament of Confirmation.

We have a great RCIA team here at Holy Family led by Charles Burke. If you are interested in learning more about the RCIA, please contact Charles Burk at burkce53@gmail.com or call me at the Parish Office.

A new school year will be starting soon here in Anne Arundel County. Vehicle and pedestrian traffic will increase substantially so if you are driving remember to stop for buses as students are boarding or getting off the bus and be aware of students who are walking to and from school.

When I arrived here at Holy Family, I discovered many of the vestments, which a priest would wear at Mass are a size large and I am shrinking as I get older. I would like to purchase some size small vestments for the different liturgical seasons of the Church year. These vestments will belong to the Holy Family Parish and not be mine personally. If you would like to help purchase these vestments, please make your check out to Holy Family and in the memo line write "vestments." Thank you for your consideration.

Please remember Our Holy Family Golf Tournament is "right around the corner" literally at Renditions Golf Course! It will take place Monday, September 12, 2022. In the past, this has been a significant annual fundraiser for Holy Family. We need golfers (35-40), tee boxes signs (8-10) and silent auction items! The proceeds will support the Church and our work in the local community. We really need your help achieving the above and anything you can do to help would be wonderful.

Not a golfer, that's okay, there are plenty of other ways you can help. See the "We're Teeing Off" announcement on page 4 of the bulletin. For more information call or text Chris Jedry at 443-474-8395 or email him at jeds527@gmail.com.

Reminder: We will no longer be using our P.O. Box. Our new mailing address is:

- ♦ Holy Family Church
- ♦ 826 West Central Ave.
- ♦ Davidsonville, MD 21035

Blessings!

F2 Mike



Barbara Ann John Ríchey mother of Ann Pavlídies

READINGS FOR THE 23RD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

♦ First Reading: Wisdom 9:13-18b

♦ Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14, 17

♦ Second Reading: Philemon 9:10, 12-17

♦ Gospel: Luke 14:25-33



"Rather, when you hold a banquet, invite the poor, the crippled, the lame, the blind; blessed indeed will you be because of their inability to repay you. For you will be repaid at the resurrection of the righteous."

Lk 14:13-14

August 29th - September 4th

Mon.	9:00 a.m.	No Daily Mass
Tues.	9:00 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Antoinette Diemer
Wed.	9:00 a.m.	For the intentions of Amanda Brownlee
Thurs.	9:00 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Christina Campitelli
Fri.	9:00 a.m	For the repose of the soul of Bill Germaine
Sat.	8:30 a.m. 1st Saturday	For the repose of the soul of Helene Kropp
Sat.	5:00 p.m.	For the repose of the souls of Betty Ulinski & Margaret Doughtery
Sun.	7:45 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Ashley Janice Bennett
Sun.	9:15 a.m.	For the repose of the soul of Kristine Roth Nolan
Sun.	11:15 a.m.	For the intentions of Linda Noone



SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: Confessions will be held on Wednesday, August 31st from 5pm to 6pm in the Church.



PRAY FOR: John Cobis, Joseph Pazulski, Hazel Garland, Gene Baez, Marie Fields, Bo Thoms, Carol Sepeta, Gerry Deighan, Dorothy Wright, Brayden Chesnick, Richard Addair, Augusta Hunt, Tracy Joyce, Jenny Worrell, Maria Witz, Morgan Earp, Oliver

Moses Jaquez, Emma Webster, Tamara Huggins, Debi Greenfield, Thomas Scarduzio, Mike Greenwell, Liam O'Brien, Pauline Lukash, Lexi Woepler, Kevin Shaw, Elizabeth Coe, Jessica Connell, Bradley Abell, Ricky Smith, Lauren Scalici, Edward Stromberg, Jr., Noah Haas, John Kelly, Bill Hoffman, Mary Markuski, Steve Arapian, Linda Markuski, Ken Carter, Pam Thayer, Geri McCarthy, Adam & Christine Palmer, Priscilla Snyder, Laura Ruitberg, Anita Stuck and for those on the prayer network.

 If a name can be removed from the list above, please call the Parish Office at 410-269-0586.

Sun.	Adoration continues, Oratory Blessing of the Backpacks at all the Masses Children's Liturgy of the Word at the 10:30am Mass, Children's Library Baptisms 12:00pm, Church High School Youth Group 6pm-8pm, Youth Room & Back Parking Lot
Mon.	Adoration continues, Oratory Rosary Group 6:30pm-7pm, Chapel Bible Study 7pm-8:30pm, Classrooms 12-14
Tues.	Adoration continues, Oratory Women's Cursillo Group Meeting 9:30am– 11am, Classroom 14 Liturgy Committee Meeting 4pm-6pm, Classrooms 10 & 11
Wed.	Adoration continues, Oratory Men's Choir Rehearsal 7:30pm-9pm, Church
Thurs.	Adoration continues, Oratory Pastoral Team Meeting 9:45am, Church 9:15am Choir Rehearsal 7:30pm-9pm
Fri.	Adoration continues, Oratory Friday Fellowship 9:30am, Lower level lobby Floral Arranging 9:30am, Church & Liturgy Workspace
Sat.	Adoration continues, Oratory Men's Group 7am-8am, Classroom 10 Prayer Team Ministry after the 5pm Mass, Church



HOLY FAMILY FLOWER
MINISTRY: This ministry arranges the
flowers and personally delivers the
arrangements to parishioners in need of

cheer. If you would like to be part of this lovely ministry, contact Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org.



FRIENDLY VISITORS MINISTRY: Where is God colling you to connect, grow and serve. Through the Friendly Visitor Ministry, you have the opportunity to engage in a positive relationship with someone who is at home and in need of

companionship. If you are interested in sharing an hour with those in need please contact Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org.



WITNESS TO LOVE: This is our premarital program at Holy Family. It is a six-chapter book study that you complete with a Sponsor Couple from the church. Contact Cyndi, if you have any about premarital programs at

questions about premarital programs familyministry@hfccmail.org.

HOLY FAMILY IS LOOKING FOR BAPTISM SPONSOR

COUPLES "There is one Lord, one faith, one baptism," - Ephesians 4:5. Starting a new ministry here at Holy Family to provide support to new parents going through Baptism process. A sponsor couple offers a welcome and ongoing contact with parish life. Anyone interested in being a sponsor couple, please contact Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org.

Collection Report
August 20th & 21st
Offertory \$5,939.17
Maintenance Fund \$1,132
Poor Box \$730.53
Assumption \$210
Attendance 610

- ◆ UPCOMING SECOND COLLECTIONS

 August 27th-28th
 - Little Sisters of the Poor

THE LITTLE SISTERS OF THE POOR, BALTIMORE,

thank you for welcoming them into your parish this weekend, August 27th-28th!

By helping the Little Sisters fulfill their mission of caring for the elderly poor at St. Martin's Home, you are partnering with them in the care of God's most vulnerable children. Pope Francis said, "The elderly are those who carry history, that carry doctrine, that carry the faith and give it to us as an inheritance. They are like a good vintage wine who have this strength from within to give us a noble heritage." Please help the Little Sisters as they continue the work of their foundress, St. Jeanne Jugan!



HOLY FAMILY "9:15" CHOIR AND MEN'S CHOIR

Greetings in Christ! We are excited once again to announce that our Church's "9:15 Choir" and Men's Choir will be starting once again very soon!

For those who have had some choir experience in the past or not, all are welcome to join us and in fact, are encouraged to join us as soon as we begin.

There may be those who have never been in the choir and have been interested in possibly becoming a choir member. We would love to have you come to rehearsal in the church, so that we can share with you what is involved and expected from choir members.:

- ♦ Men's Choir Wednesday, August 24th, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. in the church. Tenors/Baritones/Basses welcome.
- ♦ 9:15 Choir" on Thursday, August 25th, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. Sopranos/Altos/Tenors/Basses welcome.

Age: High school to adults. Be a part of an awesome music team, sharing the love of praising God in song. Come give either group a try!!

We're hoping to see you!!

"9:15 Choir" and Men's Choir Members.



CONGRATULATIONS TO: Luna Elise Arrillaga, daughter of Alejandro & Ana, Gabrielle Adelaide Sonnefeld, daughter of Michael & Ashley, and Troy Michael Walter, son of Jonathan & Maureen as these children received the sacrament of Baptism last weekend.

CARING FOR CREATION: Sophie alerted me to this horseshoe crab on the beach on our early morning vacation walk. Thought it was dead at first and turned it over, it was very much alive. I returned it to the ocean and gave it a second chance. Horseshoe crabs lay eggs in early Spring and are not crabs at all. They are most closely related to spiders and are a very ancient species. Be like Sophie, look out for your fellow travelers on this journey we call life! **Chris Gordon OFS. Your faithful servant.**





ALTAR SERVER TRAINING: Monday, September 19th from 5:30pm to 7pm in the Church. Looking to serve your parish, or maybe you are a server who would like to move up or maybe know of someone new that wants to be a server. Come out and

get trained. If you are interested or have questions please contact Kevin Burgess at kab700901@gmail.com

UPCOMING ADULT FAITH ENRICHMENT OPPORTUNITIES!

- ♦ MONDAY EVENING SCRIPTURE STUDY: The Book of Exodus (Part One). An 11-week Little Rock Scripture Study on Mondays, 7pm-8:30pm, Aug. 29-Nov. 21, in classrooms 12 & 13. Part One of Exodus covers the time of slavery in Egypt to the crossing of the sea with Moses. Contact Tina at tinamcdelaney@gmail.com for more information.
- ♦ WHAT WE BELIEVE: THE BEAUTY OF THE CATHOLIC FAITH: A 10-week study for lifelong Catholics, or seekers of the Faith, it dives deeply into the philosophical and theological reasons why Catholics believe all that we do. Guaranteed to deepen your faith! Being held Sept. 13-Nov. 16. Choose from 3 sessions: Tuesdays, 10am-11:30am (classrooms 12, 13); Wednesdays, 10am-11:30am, or Wednesdays 7pm-8:30pm (Unity Hall). Please note: the Tuesday, AM is reserved for women only; both the Wednesday sessions are for men and women.
- ♦ WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY: "Ordering Your Priorities" (from Walking with Purpose). An 8-week study using Scripture to answer the question, "What is God's vision for my life, and how can I discern what to prioritize in my marriage, family, job, and relationships?" Running from Sept. 19-Nov. 10, Mondays from 10am-11:30am or Thursdays from 7pm-8:30pm (both sessions in classrooms 12, 13).

BE WATCHING FOR MORE DETAILS IN THE EBLAST! Registration for all studies can be done on the parish website at www.holyfamilychurch.com, email Margaret Wood at margaret.wood@hfccmail.org or in person after all the Masses.



SUMMER MASS SCHEDULE: Next weekend, we will resume Masses at 5pm Vigil, Saturday, 7:45am, 9:15am and 11:15am on Sunday.

SATURDAY VIGIL MASS:
 5PM, CHURCH
 SUNDAY 8:30AM &
 10:30AM MASSES, CHURCH

"LAST WEEKEND. AUG. 27TH & 28TH"



"WE'RE TEEING OFF"

WHAT: Holy Family Golf Tournament

WHEN: Monday, September 12th

WHERE: Renditions Golf Club,

Davidsonville.

Mark your calendars! Registration will be at 8am with a 9am shotgun start.

If you are interested, here are some of the ways you can help:

- Be a Tee box sponsor. Have your company name (and logo), personal name or family name, and/or ad posted on a sign at the hole you sponsor
- Donate Silent Auction items. Golf balls and gear, dining and other gift cards, shirts, tees, towels, rounds of golf, sports jerseys, sports memorabilia, and event tickets are some typical items for the silent auction, but golfers will enjoy anything you donate. Sign up to play or have others sign up.

Contact Chris Jedrey if you have questions or interested at jeds527@gmail.com or cell 443 474-8395.



MINISTRY FAIR: The Holy Family Ministry Fair will be held on September 10th & 11th in Unity Hall after all the Masses. Come and learn about all the amazing ministries that our parish offers. Hear from ministry members how serving in their ministries has benefitted their lives and deepened their faith. There will be wine & cheese served during the Fair after the Saturday PM Mass, and coffee & donuts after all the Sunday

Masses! There will also be activities for the children and gift baskets for 3 lucky winners!

HELP OUR MARRIAGE: For confidential information or to register for the upcoming program beginning with a weekend on September 2nd - 4th, please visit: www.HelpOurMarriage.org, call 443-400-7017, or email us at: 3015@HelpOurMarriage.org



DEACON DOUG'S Q & A: Did Holy Family ever have a school?

Answer to last week's question: Answer to last week's question about "homemade" articles on the altar: Both the altar and the ambo (the lectern or pulpit). Dennis Smith, who made the cross for the crucifix hanging over the altar, made the altar, and Charles Roberts (now deceased) made the ambo.

Note: Deacon Doug is taking off for the month of August. The Q&A this month will feature some "oldies but goodies" about the Church and its early days.



"NEW" CAREGIVER SUPPORT GROUP: Are you taking care of a loved one and looking for ways to help them and yourself? Holy Family would like to bring you toaether with others through the same trials you are

going through. This will be your "safe place" to receive the support you need to keep going. Meetings are twice a month, the first and third Tuesday of the month, beginning September 6th & and 20th at 10am and / or 7pm in the JMJ Café. Stephanie Abramson, group moderator, is a parishioner with almost 20 years of experience after taking care of her husband, now deceased. If you are interested in please email Stephanie sagabramson@aol.com. Bring your loved one if you need to.



CHESTERTON **ACADEMY** OF ANNAPOLIS (CAA), an independent high school offering a college CHESTERTON ACADEMY preparatory curriculum centered on the Incarnation of Jesus Christ, is

accepting applications for 9th-12th grades for Fall of The classical curriculum develops complete thinkers who learn to draw on faith and reason for the purpose of building a culture of life. CAA is a member of Chesterton Schools Network with 46 high schools globally. With its content-rich curriculum and model, our students are recognized and are sought after by universities. Our Juniors and Seniors are eligible to receive college credits from Franciscan University with the completion of CAA classes. To schedule a tour, and learn about CAA, visit ChestertonAcademyOfAnnapolis.org.



THE PROJECT UPLIFT MINISTRY at Holy Family supports men in a sober living community with monthly meals occasional supplies. We are in need of a few additional volunteers interested in joining one

of our small groups who jointly prepare dinner once a month for the residents. We each take one part of the meal, all prep is done at home and delivered. For some of the men, it's the only home cooked meal they eat together. Contact Erin Bright at aebright15@gmail.com for information.



PRAY THE ROSARY: Mondays at 6:30pm in the Chapel. Wednesdays at 5pm (during confessions) or 4:30pm Saturdays both in the Church.



SEW TIME: Our next meeting is on Tuesday, September 20, 2022 at 6:30pm in HF Classrooms 12 and 13. We will be working on fidget sensory mats for seniors in nursing homes, as well as kennel mats for cats and dogs at the

Annapolis SPCA. Join us as we repurpose fabric into items for the community. No sewing experience needed. Contact Barbara Harmel at barbara.harmel@gmail.com or Pam Hines at hinesip@verizon.net for more information.



MEN'S **GROUPS:** Fraternity, discussion and faith. We meet every other week. Choose from a variety of meeting times. The Tuesday evening Men's Group is on hiatus until September **13th.** For more information and to

find a time that works for you visit the Homepage on our website www.holyfamilychurch.com and scroll to the icon "Men's Ministry" to get all the updates.



WITNESS TO LOVE: Holy Family engaged couples! This is our premarital program. Please contact Cyndi Zajic familyministry@hfccmail.org. Congratulations!!



HOLY HOUR: Thursdays from 7pm-8pm in the Chapel with exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, rosary and contemplation prayer Lectio Divina. On Summer recess!



FRIDAY FELLOWSHIP: Join us on Fridays after daily Mass in the Lower Level Gathering Space! Join us for cards and games (to be selected weekly). You must be COVID vaccinated to attend. Email Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org or call the Parish Office during business hours.



DIVORCECARE is a 13 week support group for anyone who is divorced or separated. Sessions begin Wednesday, September 28th

from 7pm-8:30pm in Classroom 17. For information and registration contact Cyndi Zajic familyministry@hfccmail.org or to go www.holyfamilychurch.com.

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE SUPPORT GROUP: "HOME SHOULDN'T HURT!" This group is held online on Wednesdays at 4pm. If you are interested, please contact the YWCA at 410-626-7800 so you can be invited to the group. Nancy Frank is the contact person there. If you would like additional resources you can email familyministry@hfccmail.org.

NURSERY CAREGIVERS NEEDED AT HOLY FAMILY: We need adults (18 years or older) that are comfortable caring for children under 5 years of age. This is a paid position. To inquire email familyministry@hfccmail.org.



CONFIRMATION REGISTRATION 2022-2023 is now open! To enter the Confirmation program at Holy Family, the student should be in at least 9th grade and have been in a

faith formation or Catholic school program in the previous year. To register and for more additional information, visit <u>Confirmation - Holy Family Church</u>. For questions, email John Freiland, Youth Minister and Confirmation Coordinator at john.freiland@hfccmail.org.

THE RELIGIOUS EDUCATION OFFICE IS NOW accepting registrations for Faith Formation classes for the 2022-2023 school year for PreK through 8th Grade. Registration this year is completely online.

Our weekly, in-person classes will begin September 18/19,2022.

NEW CLASS TIMES THIS YEAR:

Session 1 Classes: Sundays 9:10am MOST CLASSES ARE NOW CLOSED. The only available classes are PreK, 6th, and 8th grade. Registration for any other time slot at 9:10am will not be accepted and will be invalid.

- Session 1 Classes: 10:25am (Grades PreK-8)
- Session 2 Classes: Sundays 11:00am-12:15pm (Grades PreK-8)
- Session 3 Classes: Mondays 4:45pm-6:00pm (Grades K-8)

SCAN ME

Click here for the registration form: Faith Formation Registration 2022-2023 or scan this QR Code:

Additionally, we can now accept credit card tuition payments through the registration form via PAYPAL. Contact Dodie Seppi at dre@hfccmail.org with any question.

FIRST SACRAMENTS REGISTRATION AND PARENT MEETING INFORMATION: If your child is in Second Grade or older and would like to prepare to receive First Reconciliation and First Eucharist this year, please attend one of these meetings. The Archdiocese requires that all children preparing for First Eucharist must complete their First Reconciliation prior. Sacramental prep will teach children about First Reconciliation and prepare them for this sacrament. In January we will meet again to begin preparation for First Holy Communion. Please plan to attend one of these meetings! Important information will be provided on what to expect during preparation.

- Tuesday, September 6 at 7:00pm, Classroom 6
- Sunday, September 11 at 12:30pm, Classroom 6

The Sacrament Prep classes are separate and in addition



to Faith Formation classes, with a different registration form and tuition. Follow this link to register your child(ren) for our Sacrament Program: First Sacraments Registration 2022-2023 or scan this QR code to go to the First Sacraments registration form:

Contact Beth Supple at firstsacraments@hfccmail.org with any questions.

ATTENTION ALL YOUTH & TEENS

Are you behind on your Sacraments? Do you still need Baptism, First Communion, or Confirmation? Now is the time to get caught up! Special RCIC classes for youth and teens will be starting mid-September. Contact Dodie Seppi at dre@hfccmail.org for more information.

FAMILY AND FELLOWSHIP MINISTRY



YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY: All Young Adults are encouraged to email Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org regarding our ministry specifically for Young Adults. We have a book study planned to start this Fall and we would like to set up some social activities. It's time to get together!

ANNE ARUNDEL CATHOLIC YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY Find them on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/AACatholicYoungAdults.

UNITED STATES CONFERENCE OF CATHOLIC BISHOPS' YOUNG ADULTS PROGRAMS: https://www.usccb.org/about/bishops-and-dioceses/synod-of-bishops/synod-2018/upcoming-opportunities.

YOUTH VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES at our parish. Below are ways to earn service hours or just to connect with our community.

- ♦ **Shining our pews:** Tuesdays from 3:30pm-4:30pm.
- Children's Liturgy of the Word (C.L.O.W.) Sundays at 9:15am Mass.

Interested? Email Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org. Interested in helping? Please email Cyndi Zajic, Director of Family Ministry at the email given above.



BLESSING OF BACKPACKS: All students are invited to bring their backpack, or an item from their backpack to Mass this weekend, August 27th-28th, for a special blessing. For more information contact Cyndi Zajic at familyministry@hfccmail.org.

FELLOWSHIP MINISTRY LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS! If you are interested in helping "hostess" events held at our parish, please join our Fellowship Ministry. Some events include Clergy Luncheon, Family Picnic, New Parishioner Luncheon, Lent's Soup and Bread and the St. Patrick's Day dinner. Please reach out to Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org if interested.



YOU'RE INVITED TO COFFEE AND DONUTS after all Sunday Masses on the following dates: September 11, October 2, November 6, January 8, February 5, March 5, May 7, June 4.



YOU'RE INVITED TO A WINE AND CHEESE GATHERING after the 5pm Mass on the following Saturdays: September 10, October 1, November 5, January 7, February 4, March 4, May 6, June 3. If you would like to be a server at

these events, please reach out to Cyndi at familyministry@hfccmail.org.